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Issue 25 

Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
Pie Drive 
A big thank you to the Parents’ AssociaƟon for organising the pie drive. I really enjoyed the couple of 
pies I had for dinner. I look forward to working my way through the wide variety that I ordered.  
 
Children’s Book Week  
Children’s Book Week is the CBCA’s key highlight naƟonal event of the year. This year’s celebraƟon will 
run from Saturday 16 to Saturday 23 August. The 2025 theme is Book an Adventure! For NGPS this will  
culminate in a dress up day on Friday 22nd August. 
 
FoundaƟon 2026  
We are finalising our enrolment informaƟon and have been able to accept all foundaƟon enrolments for 
2026. If you know anyone who hasn’t enrolled their child or is moving into the area, please ask them to 
pop in and enrol or book in for a Monday tour. 
 
Wellbeing AcƟviƟes  
LunchƟme acƟviƟes conƟnue to be extremely popular with many students turning up to the varied  
acƟviƟes on offer. The gardening club on Tuesdays has been very busy planƟng the trees that we got as 
part of the Landcare submission. Thanks to Nate for pre-digging some holes to make it easier for that 
group. 
 

We have a variety of supervised acƟviƟes that run every day to promote inclusivity and social  
connecƟons. 
 
District AthleƟcs 
Well done to all of the students who competed at the District AthleƟcs in Keilor. All of the students 
cheered, supported and encouraged each other. Overall it was a super successful day with students  
trying their best. CongratulaƟons to all the compeƟtors. 
 
AŌer School Supervision 
Parents and students are reminded that we have 3 supervised collecƟon spots for aŌer school. The front 
of the gym, the foundaƟon playground and the StaƟon Road gate. Students are not to wait for parents 
on the oval or internal playgrounds. The school is sƟll responsible for your child even if they are being 
watched by another parent. 
 
Basketball  
CongratulaƟons to our Years 5/6 basketball teams who competed at Boardman Stadium in Sunbury. All 
of our teams worked really hard and demonstrated all of our school values.  The Girls team has  
progressed through to the next stage and we wish them all the best. 
 
Shane West 
Principal 



 

 

Page 2 

 

 IMPORTANT DATES 

 
AUGUST 

 
15th  Kitchen Garden - Grades 4B & 4C 
21st   Years 5-6 District Volleyball 
22nd  Book Week Dress Up Day 
  Kitchen Garden - Grades 4C & 4A 
27th  Year 5 Science Discovery Centre 
29th  Energy Breakthrough Bake Sale 
  Kitchen Garden - Grades 4A & 4B 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 

3rd  District Cricket - T20 
4th  Indonesian Independence Day - Fundraiser 
  Fathers’ Day Stall 
5th  Fathers’ Day Breakfast 
  Kitchen Garden - Grades 4B & 4C 
10th  FoundaƟon - PMP In The Park 
12th  Kitchen Garden - Grades 4C & 4A 
16th  Chess Tournament 
17th  Billy Tea Bush Band Incursion 
  Family Bush Dance 
18th  District Tennis 
19th  JSC Sports Day Dress Up 
  Last Day of Term 2.30pm Finish 
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 Chester Chatter 

With all this chilly weather, Chester has been glad to hang out with his friends in the acƟviƟes room 
this week. He even made some new friends while he was in there! With acƟviƟes ranging from craŌ, 
games, construcƟon and colouring - and of course having a chat with the teacher and the students - 
Chester didn’t have a moment to be bored.  
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 JSC – Winter Food Drive 
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 PE & SPORTS  

DISTRICT ATHLETICS  

What a day! Our 2025 District Athletics Carnival took place at Keilor Park Athletics Track on Tuesday, and it was an absolute 
standout! The weather was kind, the rain held oƯ, and the stage was set for a perfect day of athletics - and our NGPS team  
certainly rose to the occasion! 
 

This year, 49 superstar students from Years 3–6 proudly represented NGPS, competing in a range of track and field events 
throughout the day. Their eƯort, energy, and team spirit were nothing short of outstanding. 
 

In fact, 36 students placed in the top 4 in their events and 18 of these students placed 1st or 2nd, AMAZING! A huge  
congratulations to every member of the team for your determination, sportsmanship, and the way you represented our school 
with pride. We are beyond proud of you all! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A very special thank you to Mr Broadbent for his ongoing support and lunchtime training sessions with our hurdles competitors - 
his coaching clearly paid oƯ, with 5 out of 6 hurdlers progressing to the next level! The results speak for themselves! 
 
Next stop: Western Region Primary Division Championships! Students who placed in the top 2 of their individual events have 
now qualified for the Western Region Championships, to be held on Thursday 11th September at Keilor Athletics Track. What 
an exciting opportunity - WOW! 
 

Division Qualifiers: 
  
1st Place Winners – Sofia U11 1500m & Triple Jump, Lily K U 12/13 High Jump, Baxter U10 Hurdles & Long Jump, Madi U12/13 
Hurdles, Thomas C. U12/13 Hurdles, Esma U10 Hurdles, Harrison U12/13 200m and our U 10 4x100m Relay team- Layla, Mia, 
Aria &Addison.  
 
2nd Place Winners – Baxter U10 100m, Fox U10 1500m, Charlotte V U10 1500m, Lily K U12/13 1500m, Emmi M U11 100m, Zarli 
U11 hurdles, Kai U11 Shot Put, 4x100m relay teams - 12/13 boys  Eddie D, Harrison J, Chase & Nate W, U10 Boys Harrison O, 
Baxter, Roman & Francesco (only 1st team goes through to division). 
 
Congratulations on a fantastic day and best of luck to all the team at Division Athletics, team above. A big thankyou again to 
Kylie Sylvia and Mr Broadbent who coordinated the team and for all the pep talks to our students before and after their events! 
You helped to make the day such a great success. Finally, thank you to all the families who came along to cheer from the side-
lines. Your encouragement gave our athletes that extra boost of energy!  
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 PE & SPORTS NEWS  

DISTRICT BASKETBALL  
Boys Basketball 

 
On the 6th of August, the boys B team caught the bus to Boardman Stadium. After we arrived, we had to quickly move to 
our 1st game against Holy Cross. They scored the first 4 points, but we came back by scoring 16 points in a row to win 16-
4. Our next game was against St Brigid’s and we won that game as well 16-5. Straight after we had to play Riddells Creek 
and we also won that game 19-7. We then had a bit of a break, but after our break we beat Mt Macedon 19-4. Our final 
game was against Braemar which was the grand final but they were the best team there and unfortunately they beat us 25-
14, but we all tried our best and had heaps of fun. Thank you to Alison for coaching the B team. 
By Charlie 
 
On Wednesday morning, the Boys A basketball team took a bus to boardman stadium. We had to move quickly then we 
suited up for a tiring day. In our first game we lost a close match 26-23 to St Brigid’s. We kept our heads up and won our 
next game 38-8 against Riddells Creek. We went into our next game hyped up and then we lost to Gisborne 15-27. Then 
we suited up for our next game. 
We pushed on and won against Willowbank 18-12. We were excited but nervous for our last game. We played our last 
game, using all our energy and unfortunately lost 25-23. These performances got us 4th on the day. We all had fun. Thanks 
to Mr Dwyer for coaching us on the day. And all the parents that came and supported us. 
By Ben 
 

Girls Basketball 
 

On Wednesday the 6th of August the girls basketball team also headed to Boardman stadium in Sunbury. Our first game 
was against Braemar, it was a close game and we unfortunately lost 8-9. Our second game was against Willowbank. We 
played really well and won 31-2. Our next 2 games were against Gisborne and Riddells Creek. Gisborne was a tough team 
and we lost 9-11. We beat Riddells Creek 24-6. We ran to see the results and it was close between Braemar and New   
Gisborne but we made it to the grand final. The grand final was back and forth for points between us and Gisborne and 
Mila scored a foul shot that put us ahead by 1 point. In the last 2 minutes we used a strategy that helped us win the grand 
final. We had a great day and will be going onto the next level of division. Thank you to Mrs Hollands, Ms Wencel, Ebony 
and Ava for coaching us on the day. 
By Indi and Lily C 
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 Energy Breakthrough 

The Energy Breakthrough crew have 2 teams this year! 
 

A total of 16 Years 5 and 6 students, led by the energetic and passionate Mr Bell, are gearing up for their big 
TRYathlon in November. To fuel them up with some funds, our families are putting on a bake sale on Friday, 29th 
August at the gym before and after assembly. We’ll be able to take cash (prefer gold coin  please!) or Eftpos on the 
day and will have a range of goodies made by the team and our friends and family. 
 

Your purchases will support the team in updating some of our parts and enhancing the capability of not 1 but 2 
Human Powered Vehicles this year. 
 

Homemade and homegrown delicious treats can be bought for your family to get your weekend started! Second 
hand school uniforms will also be sold for a gold coin donation. Find out more about Energy Breakthrough on their 
website Energy Breakthrough (eb.org.au) and check out our training rides after school on the oval most Fridays. 
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 Performing Arts 

 A Musical Visit to Warrina Aged Care 
 
On Friday, selected students from Years 3–6 visited Warrina Aged Care to share their musical talents. Both of our 
choirs performed beautifully, and several students delighted the audience with ukulele pieces. A special highlight 
was when the residents joined in singing You Are My Sunshine while Orla played on the ukulele, a truly heartwarming 
moment. 
 

After the performances, students enjoyed chatting with residents, creating connections that brightened the day for 
everyone. Our students represented our school with pride, showing respect and courtesy throughout the visit,  
particularly when engaging with the residents. It was a wonderful experience for all involved. 

Save the Date – Sunbury Show 

 
Mark your calendars! The Battle of the School Choirs will take place at the Sunbury 
Show on Saturday, 11 October. Our Years 3–6 Choir and Auditioned Choir have joined 
forces and are rehearsing together for what promises to be an exciting performance. 
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 Parents’ Association 

COLOUR FUN 
RUN 

 
On Friday 24 October 2025 
(Term 4), the Parents’  
Association is pleased to 
host a Colour Fun Run 
event across the school!  
 
This year, we have created a T-Shirt for the event. The  
t-shirts must be pre-ordered on Qkr! before Friday 29th 
August 2025. They will be distributed in Term 4 to get 
ready for the big day.  
 
Get your orders in before the cut-oƯ date so we can 
place the order with our provider. Sizes range from  
kids size 6 to adult sizes so everyone can get in on the 
fun ... Parents and teachers you know you want one! 
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 Parents’ Association 
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 Canteen 
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 Uniform Shop 

 

   UNIFORM SHOP WINTER WARMERS 
 
 

Winter Beanies $15.00 
Keep your head and ears toasty warm with our custom made NGPS beanies. 
Available online through Qkr! under uniform shop, or personal shopping  
Tuesdays 8.30am-11.30am. 
 
Polar Fleece Jackets $40.00 
Available in sizes 4, 6, 8, 10, 12 and 14. 
These are wonderfully warm and wash brilliantly.  Order now for Winter! 
 

Raincoats  $40.00 
Our raincoats are compeƟƟvely priced. Navy blue showerproof outer fabric and fully 
lined, BODY AND SLEEVES, with microfleece to keep them warm. 
 

Lost Property 
 

Please remember to label all clothing and feel free to come & have a look for missing 
items in lost property. 
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 Indoor Activities 
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 Camp Australia 
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 Notice To Residents 
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